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Thank you Mr. President,

Poland would like to thank the delegation of the Kyrgyz Republic for the presentation of their national report and their participation in the UPR process.

Poland acknowledges efforts taken to implement recommendations of the first cycle of UPR and to incorporate significant provisions on human rights into national legislation. In particular, we take note of the legislative amendments to increase the maximum jail sentence for bride kidnapping. However, we believe that further work is needed in order to address challenges of gender-based violence.

Given the above we recommend Kyrgyzstan:

· to ensure full implementation of the law increasing the penalty for bride-kidnapping  in order to eliminate violence against women, in particular bride-kidnapping of underage girls, polygamous unions and early marriage of girls;
· to review and strengthen existing legislation in order to introduce comprehensive antidiscrimination laws with special emphasis on ethnic, religious and gender issues and make the National Council on Gender Issues fully operational.
Additionally, we recommend that Kyrgyzstan:
· review the Law on Religion in order to guarantee freedom of religion in compliance with international standards;
· ratify the Rome Statute of the ICC;
Finally, we recommend to engage the civil society in the implementation process of the accepted UPR recommendations.
Thank you for your attention.
